George A. and Evelyn Aspacher Scholarship and Harry McCabe Memorial Scholarship 
Qualifications
Both scholarships are merit based. They are founded on the principal that young people should provide meaningful voluntary support to their communities. The scholarships are available to children and grandchildren of Paul Revere Lodge members in good standing.  Applicants must be enrolled in higher education institutions and may apply a maximum of four times after completing their secondary school educations. Traditionally, the McCabe scholarship is awarded to students who are from Easton, MA since the fund originated in Paul Dean Masonic Lodge prior to its merger with Paul Revere Masonic Lodge.
Application Procedures and Expectations
Applications come by email to the scholarship committee chairman, Brother Peter Dost, who forwards them to other committee members.  The chairman acknowledges receipt of applications by email or phone. Applications have to be received by Brother Dost by May 1. Brother Dost’s email address is mandpdost@gmail.com.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Applicants must provide a list of volunteer activities as well as documentation from those under whom applicants performed their activities. In some cases, the committee will accept parental verification. When applications require additional information, the chairman communicates with the applicant and informs him/her as to what is needed. When qualified applicants meet the guidelines, the chairman forwards their applications to committee members. 
The committee then reviews the applications and a summary that the chairman provides about the entire group of applicants.  The committee makes its decisions based on the quality and quantity of verified community service.    Using a rubric that factors both the quality and quantity of community service, the committee will rate each applicant’s community service. It will then factor that rating in terms of the total amount of money to be distributed for that year to all applicants. In the hypothetical case that all applicants were judged to be superior in service, they each  would receive an equal share of the amount budgeted.  If their services were judged to be not of equal value, then amounts awarded would reflect that judgement.
Recipients receive award notification letters and are invited by the Master to an awards ceremony and banquet held during the June communication. There they receive their award letters.  After receiving  proof of enrollment the following semester, the Treasurer sends the awarded funds.

